
From: Janni Rasmussen  
Sent: 17 April 2023 08:23 
To: Immingham Green Energy Terminal <Imminghamget@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Sv: Notification to your Government as a European Economic Area (EEA) State under the 
EIA Regulations - Immingham Green Energy Terminal (MST Id nr.: 7306078) 
 
 
To the planninginspectorate 
 
Denmark thanks for the notification regarding the project: Immingham Green Energy Terminal and 
wants to participate in the further environmental assessment process. 
  
The notification has been sent for consultation to several Danish authorities and interest 
organizations and has been published on the Danish Environmental Protection Agency's website. 
Consultation responses have been received from the following, which are attached to this email: 
  
Authorities 
- The Environmental Protection Agency; the units: Species and Nature Conservation: 
The EPA's Species and Nature Conservation unit has reviewed the submitted screening document 
summarizing the potential transboundary impacts identified in the Immingham Green Energy 
Terminal EIA Scoping Report ('the Scoping Report').  
 
Since specific bird species have been identified in the scoping report that can migrate between the 
project area and Denmark, it is the Danish Environmental Protection Agency's expectation that the 
project's impacts, including disturbance and displacement in both the construction and operational 
phases, loss of habitat and foraging area, etc., on populations of these species, will be fully explained 
in the upcoming environmental impact report and handled in the further process.  
 
The Danish Environmental Protection Agency has no further comments and does not wish to follow 
the project further in the process of environmental assessment. 
 
 
 and the unit: Circular economy and waste:  

"It should be included, whether the imported ammonium is to be treated as waste during 
the transboundary shipment. If the shipment is considered waste the Regulation (EC) No 
1013/2006 of 14 June 2006 on shipments of waste (the WSR) would apply. If not, other 
relevant legislation and the consequences thereof should be considered." 
  
  
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me. 

 

Venlig hilsen 
Janni Rasmussen  
Enhedssekretær |VVM - Landskab & Skov 


